



Headteacher: Mrs P Utting www.burlingtonj.kingston.sch.uk 0208942 2687 admin@bjs.rbksch.org



Headteacher: Mrs S Yay Walker www.burlingtoni.kingston.sch.uk 0208942 8946 admin@bri.rbksch.org

18<sup>th</sup> March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have taken the difficult decision to close the school for the next 2 days in response to a confirmed case of COVID-19 in the wider school community. We would like to stress that this is not a child in either school or a member of staff. The measures we are taking are purely precautionary, and is being taken to reassure staff, children and our community.

We have booked a deep clean for both schools. We have set work for children on both websites and teachers will be sending home books if they have not already done so.

After school clubs and Acorns will run as normal today but parents may collect their children early if they wish.

In the meantime, we will keep you updated and thank you for your on-going support and understanding.

We look forward to receiving your children back in school on Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> March.

Best wishes,

Mrs S Yay-Walker

Mr M Blow

Headteacher

**Deputy Headteacher** 

Burlington Road • New Malden • Surrey • KT3 4LT













